

प्रो. (डॉ.) जसपाल एस, सन्धू

Prof. Dr. Jaspal S. Sandhu

MBBS, MS (Ortho), DSM, FAIS, FASM, FAFSM, FFIMS, FAMS

Secretary



## विश्वविद्यालय अनुदान आयोग **University Grants Commission**

(मानव संसाधन विकास मंत्रालय, भारत सरकार) (Ministry of Human Resource Development, Govt. of India)

बहादरशाह ज़फ़र मार्ग, नई दिल्ली-110002 Bahadur Shah Zafar Marg, New Delhi-110002

Ph.: 011-23239337, 23236288,

Fax: 011-23238858, email: jssandhu.ugc@nic.in

D.No.F.1-2/2009(EC/PS)(Vol.II)

27th September, 2016

## Dear Sir/Madam,

University Grants Commission has notified the "University Grants Commission (Minimum Standards and Procedure for Award of M.Phil./Ph.D. Degrees) Regulations, 2016" in the Gazette of India on 5th July, 2016. A copy of these Regulations is available on UGC website for your kind perusal please. I may mention here that the Regulations become operational from the date of their publication in the Gazette of India as such these Regulations are in force from 5<sup>th</sup> July, 2016.

There are certain procedures which your esteemed University needs to undertake like following the eligibility criteria for admission to the M.Phil./Ph.D. programme; duration of the programme, procedure for admission; allocation of Research Supervisor; course work; setting up of Research Advisory Committee; following the evaluation and assessment methods and submitting the electronic copy of M.Phil/Ph.D. thesis to INFLIBNET (an Inter-University Centre of UGC), besides other clauses as per the Regulations.

As per the Clause 5.6 of these Regulations the University shall maintain the list of all the M.Phil./Ph.D. registered students including name of the registered candidate, topic of his/her research, name of supervisor/co-supervisor, date of enrolment/registration on its website on year-wise basis. You are requested to implement this clause in letter and spirit in your esteemed University immediately and the information may be made available on the homepage of your University's website with a dedicated link. The same may be intimated to UGC by email at ugc.payscale@gmail.com. This data must be updated on University's website on regular basis and intimated to UGC by email.

This may be treated as Most Urgent and dealt on Priority.

allace

With kind regards,

Yours sincerely,

(Jaspal S. Sandhu)

The Vice-Chancellor of all Universities.

Copy to:

Publication Officer, UGC for uploading on UGC website.

allce (Jaspal S. Sandhu)